
BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS 

A MEETING WAS HELD AT LLYSWEN PUBLIC HALL  

ON 2nd FEBRUARY, 2015  

 

Present:  Cllr Mr. H. Lewis  Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes 

   Cllr Mrs. S. Richards  Cllr Mrs. A. Lloyd 

   Cllr Mr. C. Williams  Cllr Mrs. Y. Hepton 

   Cllr Ms. M. Blackwell 

   Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk 

 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 7th January, 2015 were read, agreed and confirmed as a 

correct record, proposed by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Blackwell. 

 

MATTERS ARISING 

 

364/2013 State of Bollards and Cycle Route, Bronllys – Cllr Williams reported that this work has been 

carried out. 

 

375/2014 Speeding of Vehicles, Llys Meillion – Cllr Lloyd reported that a meeting had taken place on 

the 14th January, 2015 with PCO Jason Hawkins.  PCO Hawkins informed the meeting how they could 

access funding and how to set up a speeding community.  There has been a greater police/speeding 

van presence in the village also recently.  Cllr Lloyd will keep the Community Council informed as to 

further progress with this. 

        Action By: Cllr Lloyd 

 

389/2014 Royston Hall Management Committee – Cllr Richards reported that there was nothing 

further to report at this stage as no further meetings had been held.  With regard to the survey Cllr 

Richards reported that over 100 had been returned.  A further meeting of the Management 

Committee is due to be held next week and Cllr Richards will report back at the next Community 

Council meeting. 

        Action By: Cllr Richards 

 

391/2014 Community Councillor Vacancies – Cllr Lloyd reported that Ms. Clair Powell had expressed 

an interest in becoming a Community Councillor.  The Community Councillors felt that Ms. Powell 

would be a great asset and Cllr Lloyd proposed and Cllr Williams seconded that Ms. Powell be co-

opted onto the Community Council. This was agreed by all present. 

 

393/2014 Powys Wellbeing Group – Cllr Hughes reported that there is nothing further to report at 

present.  The Wellbeing Group are still awaiting an outcome from the Welsh Assembly regarding 

whether they wish to follow their ideas.  Representatives from the group are also visiting the 

Bronllys Coffee Morning Group on the 11th February to update them on progress.  Cllr Hughes will 

report any progress at the next Community Council meeting. 

        Action By: Cllr Hughes 
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394/2015 Steps at Back of Neuadd Terrace, Bronllys – The Clerk reported that she had had a reply 

from Ben Humphreys, Rights of Way Officer saying that he will set up a job in the coming months to 

resolve the issue. 

 

395/2015 Footpath Talgarth Road – The Clerk reported that Cllr Davies had not provided her with 

Dean Williams’ contact details so had been unable to write to him.  The Clerk will contact Cllr Davies 

again asking him for the contact details in order that a letter can be sent. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

 396/2015 Beacons Edge Planning Application Appeal – The Clerk reported that she had written to 

the Planning Department enquiring as to the position with this planning application but to date had 

had no reply.  The Clerk will chase this up with the Planning Department. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

A letter was received from Powys County Council regarding the list of Electors within the Community 

Council’s catchment area.  It was agreed that the Clerk request a copy of this from Powys County 

Council. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

A letter was received from Powys County Council regarding changes in the collection of clinical 

waste from households as of the 1st February, 2015.  It was agreed that a copy of the letter be placed 

on the noticeboard in both Llyswen and Bronllys. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

ACCOUNTS 

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval) 

Denise Abberley-Williams (January)  £145.31 

HMRC (January)     £  33.40 

Janet Lewis (January)    £  40.00 

The Old Railway Line (Log Roll – Llyswen) £  21.98 

Dwr Cymru (Royston Hall)   £  64.51 

 

Income Received 

Hire of Royston Hall    £  50.00 

Commonwealth War Graves   £  25.00 

Precept      £4,000.00 
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Bank Balances As Per Latest Statements 

Current Account    £6,219.43 

Reserve Account    £   463.44 

Bonus Saver Account    £   408.10 

 

 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Cllr Hughes reported that she had been approached by a few residents of Llyswen regarding the 

possibility of having a defibrillator in Llyswen and whether the Community Council would be 

interested in helping with this.  Erwood have a defibrillator and it was agreed that Cllr Hughes obtain 

further information from the Clerk of Erwood Community Council regarding this.  Cllr Lloyd also 

mentioned that the Powys First Responders would be a good point of contact to obtain information.  

Following discussion it was agreed that the Community Council could look to help funding the cost of 

a defibrillator. 

 

        Action By: Cllr Hughes 

 

Cllr Lloyd asked what the position was with a bus shelter being erected in Llyswen.  A couple of years 

ago this had been agreed but to date nothing further has been heard.  It was agreed that the Clerk 

would chase this. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

Cllr Richards reported that the telephone box in Bronllys is in a dreadful state of repair.  It was 

agreed that the Clerk contact British Telecom regarding this. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

Cllr Richards suggested that some money be given to the Management Committee of Royston Hall 

before the end of this financial year with the proviso that it is ring fenced for capital expenditure on 

the kitchen.  It was agreed that this be discussed further at the next meeting. 

 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 4th March, 2015 at 7.30 p.m. in the Royston Hall, 

Bronllys. 
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